
Reporting from Australia on Café Viola! 

 
On March 6th here in Sydney, Australia, we had a wonderful Viola Day, organised and 
hosted by violist Robert Harris (a past President of Australia and New Zealand Viola 
Society and well known as guest lead viola for several orchestras and as a fine chamber 
musician). 
 
This exciting event brought together viola players of different ages, amateur and 
professional, students and teachers from as far afield as Canberra, for a day of everything 
VIOLA. 
 
The venue was the newly refurbished Sydney String Centre (worth a visit if you are ever 
in Sydney), which was designed with display cases that can be pushed back to make space 
for this sort of event! The day began and ended with viola ensembles for all to 
participate. Robyn Brookfield, a former Sydney Symphony Orchestra viola player and the 
consultant editor of the Australian Music Examination Board’s Viola Syllabus Grade 
books, gave a talk on the Technical Work book, giving valuable ideas on supplementary 
material to build the student’s technique, reminding us that the exam syllabus is not a 
method but a test, and only a small part of what a student needs for their development. 
The highlight of the day for me was to hear two of Sydney’s talented young violists, 
assisting Robyn in her talk on finding suitable repertoire for the performance component 
of the Higher School Certificate (HSC). Freyja Meany and Justin Julian who have just 
completed their HSC and have commenced tertiary studies at the Sydney 
Conservatorium this year, gave performances of Australian works by Paul Stanhope and 
Nigel Sabin plus pieces by Frank Bridge and Rebecca Clarke. It was inspiring to hear 
such beautiful and musical playing from these young violists.  
 
After a tasty lunch provided by the staff of the string centre, we launched into an 
improvisation session with Greg McGarrity, with all bravely joining in and improvising, 
at request, over a vamp played by the rest of us! Then David Glanville of the Sydney 
String Centre gave a talk on viola care and maintenance and we rounded off the day with 
more viola ensembles. 
 
The day was thoroughly enjoyable and a great chance to share ideas with other violists.  
 
 
Valerie Dart 
25th April 2016 


